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This Newsletter is being established to provide a convenient outlet for 
information of interest and importance to the faculty and staff of the 
School of Dentistry. Monthly publication is planned. 

News to be printed will include such categories as these: 

Researqh programs begun or completed 
Approval of research grants 
Faculty publications 
New employees 
Visitors to the School 
New equipment and facilities 
Honors and awards 

Departments wishing to contribute news items should submit them to 
Professor Paul Barton, Room 105, who will edit the Newsletter. 

PANGS OF PROGRESS -- Work on the new addition to our building involves a 
certain amount of noise. In the next few weeks, particularly~ jackhammers 
will be clattering near our lecture rooms. The builders are cooperating 
to the best of their ability, and we ask that you be patient. 

OTHER PHYSICAL CHANGES now underway include remodeling of the Oral Pathology 
offices on the first floor and installation of exterior floodlights for 
the north side of the building. 

RECENT CHANGES OF TITLE APPROVED BY THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES INCLUDE THE 
FOLLOWING: 

Dr. S. Miles Standish, Professor of Oral Pathology, has been 
named Assistant Dean for Graduate and Postgraduate Education 

Dr. Paul E. Starkey has been named Chairman and Professor of 
Pedodontics 

Dr. James R. Roche has been named Chairman of the Division of 
Graduate Pedodontics 

DR. LAFORREST D. GARNER was inducted as a Fellow of the American College 
of Dentists at the annual meeting in New York. 
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DR. VIRGINIA WIESJAHN 'S article on a team a.pproa ch to scoliosis won first 
prize in a national contest sponsored by the Journal of Hospital Dental 
Practice. Doctor Wiesjahn is a 1st Year Resident in Pedodontics at Riley 
Hospital. 

JOHN W. BROOKS AND MRS. MARILYN K. GREENE, both juniors, were the only 
undergraduate students to present table clinics at the recent meeting of 
the National Dental Association in Cincinnati. 

ROBERT F. CARGILL represented the Dental School student body with his 
table clinic at the A.D.A. meeting in New York. 

CONTINUING EDUCATION COURSES being presented in November: 

November 4, 1969 - Efficient Utilization of the Chairside Dental 
Assistant 

November 12, 1969 - Endodontics of Value to the General Practitioner 

November 19, 1969 - Modern Concepts in Dental Materials 
Important to Dental Assistants 

SEVEN OFFICERS FROM THE ARMED FORCES are among the first year graduate 
students. They are: 

Dr. Robert Drake - Periodontics (Lieutenant Colonel - Air Force) 
Dr. John M. Foley - Oral Pathology (Lieutenant Commander - Navy) 
Dr. Kenton s. Hartman - Oral Pathology (Captain - Air Force) 
Dr. Paul Hatrel - Operative Dentistry (Lieutenant Commander - Navy) 
Dr. Jay R. Maust - Operative Dentistry (Major - Air Force) 
Dr. George M. McWalter - Endodontics (Commander - Navy) 
Dr. Richard c. Osburn - Prosthodontics (Captain - Air Force) 

WE WOULD LIKE TO EXTEND A WELCOME TO OUR NEW EMPLOYEES: 

Miss Linda Boarman - Dental Genetics 
Mrs. Diana D. Daly - Business Office 
Mrs. Vivian M. Haggard - Graduate Office 
Mrs. Shirley Hayden - Dean's Office 
Miss Celia Henderson - Fixed and Removable Partial Prosthodontics 
Mrs. Helen M. Rousch - Pedodontics 
Mrs. Betty Jo Kelley - Riley Dental 
Miss Karen F. McDonald - Riley Dental 
Miss Cathy J. Sponseller - Radiology 
Mrs. Alice Whaley - Pedodontics 

WE ARE GI.AD TO REPORT THAT Miss Marthena J. Smith has returned to the Dental 
School and is a member of the Long Oral Surgery assisting staff. 

DR. ROBERT J. MUSSELMAN, Assistant Professor, is leaving in November to 
become Chairman of Pedodontics at Louisiana State University at New 
Orleans. 

Source ... ~ .... .&d..~ ................ .. ..... ~.-..... . 
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DR. E. BYRD BARR, after many years as a part-time faculty member, became 
full-time September 1, 1969. He will be dividing his time between 
Periodontics and the new special Oral Diagnosis Clinic. 

DR. BERND WEINBERG has been invited by the American Speech and Hearing 
Association to participate in a critical review of current research related 
to speech and the dento-facial complex. The study is supported by the 
National Institute of Dental Research. 

YOU MAY BE INTERESTED in the attached flow chart showing the administrative 
organization of the University. 

DR. RALPH W. PHILLIPS, Assistant Dean for Research, was in Tokyo in 
October for meetings of the Japanese Association of Dental Science and 
the Japanese Association for Technology. He also lectured at three 
Japanese universities. 

Here are some impressions which Doctor Phillips jotted down at the request 
of the Newsletter: 

"Regarding the current rash of studen~ rioting in Japan, one 
university official told me that this is the first generation 
of Japanese young people to repudiate their elders. He said 
that they lost respect for the older generation for two main 
reasons: (1) being so ill-advised as to get Japan into World 
War II, and (2) once they were in the war, losing it. 

"It seems to be the general feeling there that this lack of 
confidence and respect for the current generation now in power 
parallels the basic rationale behind the student unrest in the 
United States. Several of the dental and medical schools in 
Japan have been closed for several months but they anticipate 
opening very shortly. Many of the faculty take turns staying 
in the building, on a 24 hour basis, in order to protect research 
and teaching equipment. 

11 I was quite impressed with the level of dental research at 
several institutions and of the quality of research and the 
control of product quality at the larger dental manufacturers -
I visited four companies. All of the researchers are intently 
absorbed in their fields of endeavor and are extremely cognizant 
of the research activities and peoples throughout the world -
in general much more than their counterparts in the United States. 
Most researchers are anxious to come to the United States but 
have limited or no funds available for such visiting programs. 

"The entire country is now geared to the around the world exposi­
tion to be held in Osaka starting in March. It is an immense 
project, which I visited, and gives every evidence of being a 
successful venture by the Japanese government." 

######### 
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